
 

 

 

Manitoba Conservation and Climate has received a proposal pursuant to The Environment Act 

regarding the following operation and invites public participation in the review process: 

 

RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF ELLICE-ARCHIE – McAULEY  WASTEWATER 

TREATMENT LAGOON - FILE: 162.10 

 

An Environment Act Proposal has been filed on behalf of the Rural Municipality of Ellice-

Archie for the construction and operation of a new wastewater treatment lagoon for the 

community of McAuley.  The new facility would be constructed immediately south of the 

existing lagoon in NW 11-15-29 W, approximately half a kilometre northeast of the community.  

The new facility would have two cells lined with a synthetic liner, and would treat wastewater 

from the community as well as truck hauled wastewater from other parts of the municipality.  

Treated effluent from the lagoon would be discharged to a drain to Scissor Creek between June 

16 and October 31 of each year.  The existing lagoon would be decommissioned once the new 

lagoon was operational, with dried sludge from the existing lagoon applied on agricultural land 

in the area.  Construction of the new lagoon would begin when funding was available.   

 

Anyone likely to be affected by the above operation and who wishes to comment on the 

proposal should contact Bruce Webb, Environmental Engineer, in writing or by email at 

Bruce.Webb@gov.mb.ca or by telephone at 204-945-7021, not later than May 25, 2020.  

Further information is available from the Online Public Registry: 

www.gov.mb.ca/sd/eal/registries/ 

 

Information submitted in response to this proposal is considered public information and will be 

made available to the proponent and placed on the public registry established in accordance with 

Section 17 of The Environment Act. 

 

Environmental Approvals Branch 

Manitoba Conservation and Climate 

1007 Century Street 

Winnipeg MB  R3H 0W4 

Toll Free: 1-800-282-8069  

Fax: 204-945-5229 

Website: www.gov.mb.ca/sd/eal/registries 
 

 

******************** 
 

 

 

 

 

For publication in:   

Russell Banner – April 28, 2020 

Shoal Lake Crossroads This Week – May 1, 2020 

Virden Empire-Advance – May 1, 2020 

Notice of Environment Act Proposal 


